
County of San Mateo

Inter-Departmental Correspondence

Department: COUNTY EXECUTIVE
File #: 22-977 Board Meeting Date: 12/13/2022

Special Notice / Hearing: None__
      Vote Required: Majority

To: Honorable Board of Supervisors

From: Michael P. Callagy, County Executive
Sam Lin, Interim Project Development Unit Director

Subject: Acceptance of a $500,000 Community Project Funding Grant for the San Mateo County
Navigation Center

RECOMMENDATION:
Recommendation to:

A) Accept a $500,000 Community Project Funding Grant for the San Mateo County Navigation
Center furniture and equipment; and

B) Approve an Appropriation Transfer Request (ATR) recognizing unanticipated revenue in the
amount of $500,000 from the Economic Development Initiative Federal award to the
Navigation Center for the purchase of furniture and equipment.

BACKGROUND:
The San Mateo County Navigation Center, located at 275 Blomquist Road in Redwood City, will
provide 240 safe, temporary living units to unsheltered individuals and couples. It is a key part of the
County plan to shelter every person who chooses assistance.

On January 25, 2022, this Board authorized a target budget of $57,000,000 for the Navigation Center
Project, with the project funded through a combination of federal, state, county, and philanthropic
funds.

DISCUSSION:
The federal Consolidated Appropriations Act of 2022 made funding available for, “grants for the
Economic Development Initiative for the purposes of Community Project Funding / Congressionally
Directed Spending.”  These grants are directed by a member of Congress and administered by the
Department of Housing and Urban Development.
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In September 2022, Congresswoman Jackie Speier secured Consolidated Appropriations Act funding
for the San Mateo County Navigation Center in the amount of $500,000 for Fiscal Year 2022.
Consistent with the directed purpose of the award, this funding will be used for Navigation Center
furnishings and equipment.

The County Attorney has reviewed the resolution to accept these funds as to form.

FISCAL IMPACT:
The Navigation Center project is funded through a combination of Federal, State, County, and
philanthropic monies. This $500,000 grant under the Consolidated Appropriations Act is made on a
reimbursable basis. Approval of the Appropriation Transfer Request in the amount of $500,000 will
allow the Project Development Unit to purchase furniture and equipment with the grant funds and
request reimbursement for actual expenditures incurred.
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